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M E M O R A N D U M  

DATE: March 1, 2005 

TO: City Council Members 

FROM: Jennifer Bruno 

RE: Interlocal Agreement Modification – Preconstruction & Construction Reimbursement 
for Parley’s Crossing of I-215 

CC: Rocky Fluhart, Sam Guevara, Rick Graham, Max Petersen, Richard A. Johnston 

 
The original interlocal agreement with the Utah Department of Transportation 
(UDOT) and Salt Lake County provides that the three parties will agree to 
finance the Preconstruction & Construction of the Parley’s Crossing of I-215 
project.   

This document is a modification to the original interlocal agreement, allowing 
for additional project funding to come from Salt Lake County Federal 
Enhancement Funds.  Salt Lake City’s funding portion does not increase. 

This project is to provide for a grade-separated crossing of I-215, to connect the 
existing bike path with Parley’s Historic Nature Park.  The project is scheduled 
for construction during the summer of 2005, and is currently planned as a 
bridge over I-215. 

A Federal Enhancement Grant for $500,000 was approved for the overall 
project.  City funding was previously approved by the City Council (in FY 
2000/2001) in the amount of $218,965.  This amount has already been paid 
and will not increase. 

The interlocal agreement modification allows for the County to increase funding 
to the project, to cover costs associated with project delays. 

This interlocal agreement was forwarded to the City Council since it deals with 
improvements to real property.  
Note:  Changes to the Interlocal Cooperation Act by the 2003 Legislature allow the 
Mayor to execute interlocal agreements without approval of the City Council except 
when the interlocal agreement includes any of the following: 

• Acquires or transfers real property 
• Construction of a facility or improvements to real property 
• Bonding 
• Sharing taxes or other revenue  
• Agreements that includes an out-of-state public agency  
• Agreements that require budget adjustments to the City’s current or 

future budgets 
• Creation of an interlocal agency  
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February 25, 2005 
 
Councilmember Dale Lambert 
Salt Lake City Council 
451 South State Street, Suite 304 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
 
Dear Chair Lambert and Council Members, 
 
 The Board of Directors and Partners of the Parley’s Rails, Trails and 
Tunnels (PRATT) Coalition urge you to approve the Interlocal Agreement with 
Utah Department of Transportation and Salt Lake County. The agreement is an 
acknowledgment of the change to Parley’s Crossing, Phase Two from 
construction of a tunnel under I215 to construction of a bridge over the freeway 
and into Parley’s Historic Nature Park. 
 
As you know, Salt Lake County has already signed the agreement, and UDOT 
has already contracted with a general contractor for design and construction of 
the project. We are eager for the project to proceed as quickly as possible.  
 
The PRATT Coalition will be thrilled to see this project completed. As always, 
we are appreciative of your efforts to support us in building the Parley’s Creek 
Corridor Trail. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Helen M. Peters, Vice-Chair 
Parley’s Rails, Trails and Tunnels Coalition 
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